

TOWN OF CHILMARK CHILMARK, MASSACHUSETTS

Board of Health

401 Middle Road Post Office Box 119 Chilmark, MA 02535 Tel: (508) 645-2105

Fax (508) 645-2110 E-mail: boh@chilmarkma.gov

Hours: 9am to 2pm, M-F

To:

Board of Selectmen

On:

June 14, 2017

Re:

Menemsha Spring Walk-About

At its meeting on June 7, 2017, the Board of Health took note of the report of the Menemsha Spring Walk-About which took place on May 9, 2017.

The Board noted that Item no. 10, Red's Best draining into the harbor, is listed as a Board of Health concern.

The Board of Health is not the approving authority for the facility, which is inspected and licensed by the State, as it is a wholesale operation without a retail component. However, we work closely with the State officials on shellfish-related health issues, and will be sure to mention your concerns to the State inspector when the opportunity arises.

Sincerely yours,

Katherine L. Carroll

Kani Canall

Chair, Chilmark Board of Health